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Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday September 16, 2008

6:30-8:30 p.m.

Sunnyland Elementary School

Welcome to the Sunnyland Neighborhood Association Meeting!

Input from neighbors is most important and always valued so please speak up and let your voices be heard. However, anything that needs to be voted on is done so by the board members with all consideration to what the neighborhood wants and needs.
Website: Sunnyland.org

Address: P.0. Box 2515, Bellingham, WA 98227

Sunnyland Neighborhood Police Officer:  Sargeant Aiumu – 778-8638
SNA Board:

Chair: Theresa Tripp-09


Co-Chair: Erin Macri-10

Treasurer: Hugh Conroy-09
 
Co-secretaries: Mary Anne Stuckart-10 and Margaret Lyons-09 MNAC: Patrick McKee-10


At Large Rep (# 1): Mickey McDiarmid-09



At Large Rep (#2): Polly Gilbert-10
At Large Rep (#3): Mike Rostron-10
Introductions: 

Your name and where you live. Any Issues? Want to start a committee? Does anyone need to add to the agenda?

Theresa Tripp, Erin Macri, Hugh Conroy, Patrick McKee, Mike Rostron, Mickey McDiarmid, Polly Gilbert, Judith Green, Carol Lavoie, Freeman (Fritz) Anthony, Beatrice Deger, Mark Hall,  John  McGarrity-Cornwall Park NA, Margaret Lyons, David Donahue, Nat Stewart, Tom and Bliss Gurney,  

New Business:
1. Minutes approved from 07/15/08 meeting (board vote) 2 min.  Erin moved, Mickey 2nd.

2. Mayors Neighborhood Advisory Commission (MNAC) 5 min. - Patrick McKee

MNAC met last Wednesday.  The Deputy Mayor presented Bellingham’s new plans to allow a variety of housing to assist in-filling and to present the Bellingham’s Infill Toolbox.  The Infill plan will be sent to the city’s Planning Commission meeting.  

The next presentation was regarding the clean up and plans for the waterfront Georgia Pacific Site.  

Donna Auer presented and suggested the Neighborhood Associations should begin discussing how they want Bellingham to grow.  

John McGarrity, Cornwall Park N.A. was contacted by Linda Stewart.   John told her his concerns about changing the character of the city by having several homes on one lot.  Mike Rostron felt the Herald endorsed infill and said neighborhoods had nothing to fear and made light of the DOT housing density concerns.   MNAC did not get the new infill codes from the city.  Fritz suggested we put this on agenda after Sept. 24.  

3.  Erin Macri-Co-Chair resigned as Co-Chair due to returning to graduate school.   

Theresa will not be running for Chair in February.  

Nominations for SNA officers will be in January and elections in February.   

The SNA Co-Chair position is open and the Board will appoint a new co-chair at the October meeting. Please let a SNA Board member know if you are interested.   The position will be until February of 2010.

Old Business:

1. Annual SNA Picnic Report, monies etc. 5 min. – Erin 

Flyers went out to all neighbors and Herald did not put the notice in the paper.  A meeting was held after the picnic so the city will reimburse the cost of the port a potty.   Donations $275.00

$100.00-Olson Auto Body, $100.00-Pearson Construction, $25.00-Cash and Carry, Gift Bag from Trader’s Joe, $75-GP Credit Union.  David Donahue BBQ ‘d Salmon.  Erin will send Thank yous.  Judith Green will donate cards.

2. Tree Planting Grant update 10 min.– David Donahue 

Probably October 24.

Sunnyland Street Tree Planting Plan-Refer to handout.  

David already has 12 households who want trees.

Judith suggested getting an auger.

Hugh moved to accept plan, Polly seconded.   Approved.

3. Treasure Report 5 min. – Hugh

$25.00   collected 3 dues-2 on paypal.

4. M. McDiarmid suggested sending thank yous to businesses who donated to the SNA picnic,  Assumption and Fountain Church for allowing SNA to hold meetings in their facilities. Judith Green will donate the cards.

5. Discuss the DOT re-zone and how SNA is going to respond?

· Patrick reported that the DOT property owners verbally withdrew their request to rezone the DOT site.  They have not put the request in writing.  If they put the withdrawal in writing, then the only proposal left will be SNA’s.   John McGarrity said the property owners will not put in affordable housing.   The property owners won’t build affordable housing as they claim it will be sub-standard.

· Patrick stated SNA wanted 28 homes on the site and created a zoning table.  From our requirements, multiple plans could be created.  The DOT zoning will be October 9th, 2008.

· John McGarrity said we do not want to increase the housing density on Sunset without a transportation plan.  The hospital increased traffic to the equivalent to 1000 homes and Bham city does not have a transportation plan to handle the increase in traffic.

· Fritz wanted to clarify if the DOT property owner was withdrawing his proposal or just withdrawing negotiating with SNA.  Fritz was pointed out that 35 is a compromise.

· Mike Rostron suggested that we push hard regarding density in order to protect the existing pattern of the neighborhood.

· Hugh Conroy asked about affordable housing adding to our zoning tables.  

· John McGarrity suggested letting Kulshan Land Trust build the homes or similar proposal.

· Nat Stewart suggested that SNA plan should specifically state what we want.

· Erin Macri said that the narrative of neighborhood stated that we want single-family lots. 

· Patrick proposed a compromise-Mickey, John and Mike suggested staying with 28.

· John suggested empowering a person to be a negotiator with the city.

· Fritz said that he supported 35 houses with 7 affordable houses.  Margaret and Pat also support this proposal.

· Hugh pointed out a technicality of zoning for affordable housing.   He supported staying with the 28 houses.

· Nat Stewart supports not revising our proposal.  

· Mike does not want to change language of our proposal after all the meetings, surveys, etc.

· Erin supported staying the course.

· Mickey said we have had a lot of input by neighbors and it would be disadvantageous to change our proposal.

· John suggested we find 4 votes on City Council.

· Judith felt like SNA had already compromised.

Theresa concluded that SNA will stay with the original proposal and Patrick McKee will seek to find out the property owner’s position.

Erin asked what SNA needed to for planning commission on October 9th.   

After much discussion regarding budget, it was decided that Information about the Planning Commission Meeting and City Council meeting will be posted on the website by David Donahue.    

Hugh will write and send an email to SNA group to inform them of the Planning Commission Mtg. on October 9th.

Mike will create and help distribute flyers in the neighborhood for the City Council meeting.

Erin will send a SNA group email with information regarding SNA Tree Planting, co-chair position open to be appointed at October Meeting and the In Fill toolkit meeting on Sept. 24.   

Announcements:


Next SNA Meeting: October 21, 2008, Sunnyland Elementary School 

         Jill Cotton from the WSU Extension Service will be the presenter at the next meeting.

